# The original documents are located in Box C28, folder "Presidential Handwriting, 9/24/1975 (1)" of the Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

### **Copyright Notice**

The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Gerald Ford donated to the United States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections. Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public domain. The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to remain with them. If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

# THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

September 24, 1975

## ADMINISTRATIVELY CONFIDENTIAL

MEMORANDUM FOR:

PHILIP BUCHEN

DUDLEY CHAPMAN

FROM:

JIM CONNOR JEE

SUBJECT:

Honorary Chairmanship

The President reviewed your memorandum of September 18th and approved the acceptance of the invitation to serve as Honorary Chairman of the Wake Forest University Parents' Council.

Please follow-up with appropriate action.

cc: Don Rumsfeld

#### THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

September 18, 1975

N	AE	1	10	R	Δ	N	$\Box$	TT	NΛ	ਜ	OF	TI	:स म	PR	ESID	T.T	N٦	Г
Τ,	ندد	TΛ	<b>1</b>	ν.		LΝ	L	v	TAT	. 1.	$\mathcal{O}_{\mathcal{I}}$		ضده	T- T/	بللانانا	ر ندر	ν.	L

THROUGH:

PHILIP BUCHEN P.W. 13.

FROM:

DUDLEY CHAPMAN &

SUBJECT:

Honorary Chairmanship

The President of Wake Forest University has invited you to serve as Honorary Chairman of the Wake Forest University Parents' Council. Mike believes that you have previously served in a similar capacity. In view of that association, and Mike's past attendance at the University, we recommend your acceptance of this honorary chairmanship.

Approve \_\_\_\_\_ Disapprove \_\_\_\_

#### WAKE FOREST UNIVERSITY

WINSTON-SALEM, NORTH CAROLINA 27109

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

August 20, 1975

President Gerald R. Ford The White House Washington, D. C. 20500

Dear President Ford:

You may remember that you were the first chairman of the Wake Forest Parents' Association. Your son, Mike, was a senior that year, and you gave the commencement address at his graduation in the spring of 1972. Your name and your interest gave the fledgling organization a good start, and it has continued to do well since then.

Parents give money. They also are involved increasingly in Wake Forest's plans for the future.

We want to strengthen the bonds between these parent-patrons and the University and are in the process of forming a Wake Forest University Parents' Council. The Council will meet at the University at least once a year to hear in-depth reports on what is going on and to give University administrators, faculty, and students ideas about what the parents think should be going on.

Will you allow us to list you as Honorary Chairman? We are proud of the association the University has with you and your family, and we know members of the Parents' Council would be proud of their association with you.

I had a letter from Mike the other day. He seems to be doing quite well. He shows great maturity for a young man his age, and I know your pride in him grows.

Faithfully yours,

James Ralph Scales

President

JFR:vs